Mr. Loutrelle Henderson, Ingalls, Kansas.

Dear Loutrelle:

I am very glad to have your letter of the 16th instant stating that you are interested in the University of Kansas.

We, of course, will be glad to help you and we have some jobs that will be open. We pay 35% an hour, and none of the students may work more than two hours a day if they are carrying a full load of class work. This is according to the deans' edict. If you work more than that amount of time they cut off three hours of credit. Fifteen hours is a full load, and they would permit you to carry but twelve.

So I believe it is a mistake to try to work too much. When a boy is first entering the University he needs all of his available time for study and adjustments. You can appreciate the fact that the men who set up the study course at the University set it up on the basis that your full time outside of your recreation is planned for school class work and study. Therefore, a boy should not count too much on working too long, especially in his freshman year. About 75% of our students work part of the time, but the point I am making is - do not fail to count the time that you should have for study and preparation.

I am wondering what you are doing this summer. Many of the high school boys are working at jobs in which the remmeration is quite good. I am advising all of these boys to save every dime that they can so they will have more time to study and less time to work next fall. Also, please tell me what school of the University you expect to attend. Have you received the University catalog, and may I help you in getting any information that you desire?

Amaiting your reply, I am

Very cordically yours,